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Community Outreach 
In February 2008, Community Relations and Communications prepared and distributed a flier describing proposed new commuter bus service for the East Hill area of Kent. The flier had a self-addressed, postage-paid questionnaire asking for feedback on the proposal and also invited community members to an open house later that month. The deadline for public comment was Feb. 29, 2008.

The following are the key outreach methods used:

· Approximately 13,000 fliers were mailed to addresses in the Kent East Hill area.

· Metro Transit posted a PDF version of the flier online.

· Metro Transit sent a press release about the open house to the local newspaper.

· Metro Transit sent the flier to the City of Kent, which posted it on its Web site.

· Metro Transit also sent the flier by e-mail to a list of approximately 75 people who had previously expressed interest in service to the East Hill area of Kent.

· The open house was held on Feb. 27 at the East Hill Friends Church.

Community Response
Metro received 241 responses to the questionnaire. Approximately 30 people attended the open house. Community Relations and Communications also received 11 e-mails and 10 phone calls.

There was strong support for the proposed bus route in Kent East Hill. Of those responding to the questionnaire, 77% liked or could accept Option 1, and nearly 90% liked or could accept Option 2.
Those who supported the proposed new route made a number of comments, including these sample responses:
· “It gives me a second bus to choose and a faster route”

· “Perfect new route for me.’

· “I would take the bus.”

· “It makes transit to Southcenter do-able for east Kent residents.”
· “We need bigger buses.”

· “Offers alternate route to Boeing/Kent.”

· “Need to run more times during the day.”

· “Gives more direct route to Seattle.”

· “Additional service is always welcome.”

· “Adds a transit option for me to get to work.”
· “Gives us freeway routing and access to 212th.”
· “Good add; I’m a 158 rider; we need a commuter bus at Kent Station synched with the Sounder in the morning and evening.”
· “This is O.K. It gives me two different options to my travel home with Option 1 having me walk a half a mile instead of a mile if I miss the bus.”
· “There needs to be much more coverage in Kent in general.”
· “I like the proposed change. A more direct route from East Kent will hopefully reduce the number of residents who drive to the Kent/Des Moines Park and Ride. It is overflowing with illegally parked cars by 8:00 AM.”
Those who did not like the proposal, but could accept it, offered a variety of comments, including these:
· “There is no stop near our house”

· “I cannot walk to the bus stop.”

· “Route 161 is badly set up currently.”

· “Would not improve my service at all.”

· “High volume on 161, not so much on 157.

The phone calls and e-mails generally requested clarification about the wording of the flier.

Those who attended the community meeting expressed appreciation to Metro for proposing more commuter service to the East Hill area of Kent. Nearly everyone attending the meeting supported creation of the proposed new route. In addition, several people offered suggestions for future improvements. A number of individuals asked Metro to come up with a schedule that would enable them to transfer more easily to Route 154.
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